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An international workshop was held for the wives of Tongil Group employees at the Cheon Bok Gung at 
10:00 AM on July 13th. 
 
The workshop was held to strengthen bonds of friendship the wives forged during the first and second 
international workshops, as well as the opportunity to experience hands-on work with the Family 
Federation. 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
The Tongil Group wives were given a chance to reflect on what they had learned about the Family 
Federation’s work during the international workshop when they attended the Family Federation Cheon 
Bok Gung Sunday service. 
 

 
 



 
 
After the service, the participants were invited to Daehak-ro for lunch. Foundation Secretary General 
Yong-Tae Kim introduced himself before the meal. He expressed his wishes for the wives to become 
closer to one another through continued meetings held after the international workshops. He conveyed his 
hope that the wives would gain energy and vitality through continued interactive workshops. 
 

 
 



 
 
In the afternoon, the participants went to see the popular play in Daehak-ro. The wives laughed together 
and thoroughly enjoyed the performance. 
 

 
 
 
 
 


